
F.O.I. Compliance – subject to BOE approval 

   

 ESSEX BOARD of EDUCATION 

 

Date:  August 01, 2023 

 

Special Meeting – Hybrid Meeting held  

 

(To view a recording of this meeting, please visit our website  www.reg4.k12.ct.us  and 

select “Remote Meeting Recordings” under the BOARD OF EDUCATION Heading) 

     

 

Attendance:  Lon Seidman √ Administration:  Others:  
(√ = attended) Nancy Johnston √ Brian White   √ David Kitzman √ 

 Mark Watson √     

 Cassandra Sweet √     

 Marjorie Russell √     

       

       

Call To Order:  approx. 4:00 p.m.  

 

Lon Seidman, Chair shared the news that BOE member Justin Pillion had to tender his 

resignation from the Board today due to a requirement by his employer, so the BOE has a 

vacancy they will be looking to fill. 

 

Chair Seidman asked the Board if they would like move into Executive Session for an 

interview of the recommended principal candidate, or if they would like to stay in public 

session.  There was a consensus to stay in public session. 

 

Superintendent White discussed the rigorous search and interview process that led him to 

recommend Mr. David Kitzman to the Board for appointment as the Principal at Essex 

Elementary School.   

 

Mr. Kitzman was given an opportunity to speak to the Board and they were given an 

opportunity to ask questions. 

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously VOTED to appoint Mr. David 

Kitzman as the Principal of Essex Elementary School effective August 7, 2023. 

 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT:      

On motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously VOTED to adjourn at approx.                    

 4:12 p.m. 

http://www.reg4.k12.ct.us/

